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Council Memorandum 

Date: June 7, 2022 

To:   Council  

From: Deputy Mayor Richardson  

Re: Community Safety Zone on Highway 7A  

Recommendation 

That the Memorandum from Councillor Richardson, regarding a Community Safety 

Zone on Highway 7A, be received;  

That Council support the creation of a Community Safety Zone on Highway 7A through 

Bethany;  

That Council support the extent of the Community Safety Zone as determined by the 

designee in the application to MTO; and 

That these recommendations be brought forward to Council for consideration at the 

next Regular Council Meeting. 

 

Rationale & Background  

I have been working with staff to prepare an application requesting that the Ministry of 

Transportation Ontario (MTO) implement traffic calming measures on the Provincial 

Highway 7A through Bethany, being a Highway in MTO jurisdiction.  



 

Page 2 of 2 

In response, an MTO representative advised that the Municipality could apply for the 
creation of a Community Safety Zone on a road within MTO jurisdiction. This application 
requires support from Council.   

 


